MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF SANDY CREEK
1992 HARWOOD DRIVE, PO BOX 52

SANDY CREEK, NEW YORK  13145-0052

Date: December 3, 2013

Kind of Meeting:  Special Joint Meeting with the Town of Richland 



Place:  Sandy Creek Town Hall
SC Board Members Present:



Others Present:





Ruth Scheppard

Tammy Miller, SC Town Clerk






Kevin Halsey

Dustin Clark




Cheryl Yerdon

Brittnea Bryden
Richland Board Members:
Daniel Krupke

Norma Newman





Dawn Holynski

Wayne Miller




Kern Yerdon

Ed Kondratowicz







Michael Kastler








Mary Yerdon







Jill Mattison








Manasseh Burt








Eric Pappa








Don Merrit








Nathan Miller








Court Howard








Craig Sternberg








Donna Gilson








Bob Hicks








Alan Goodsell









Absent:  Nancy Ridgeway, Town Supervisor
  Nola J. Gove, SC Town Councilman  
  Omar Davis, Richland Town Councilman
  Sue Haynes, Richland Town Councilman


CALL TO ORDER:

Deputy Supervisor Ruth Scheppard called this special meeting to order at 7:03 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  She turned the meeting over to Dustin Clark, P.E., Senior Project Engineer for Barton & Loguidice.  This special meeting was held to discuss progress on the Eastern Shore Water Project.
Mr. Clark gave a construction update on the project.  Contract #1 is half done.  The Route 81 crossing is finished.  The contractor, North Country Contractors is off this week and plans to do the CSX crossing next week.  Contract #2 contractor, Syracuse Constructors was on site today.  They plan to have a drill and a waterline crew here by Monday, December 9th.  More crews will be added in the future.  The water tank pedestal is constructed and the tank will be added in the spring.  

The 2014 EDU schedules should be complete.  Sandy Creek’s water committee is working on a fee schedule to be approved by the town board. 

The project completion date was discussed.  It should fall before the end of 2014.  A grace period after completion will be granted with no inspection fee.  A cut-off date of September 1, 2015 for no inspection fee was agreed on.  The fee for a same side of the road tap versus the far side of the road tap was discussed.  Owners of vacant parcels that may want water later must decide if they want a curb stop now, increasing their EDU to one, or if they want to pay for the cost of installing a tap two or more years in the future.

Sandy Creek’s water clerk and water operator are employed by the project and are being paid from the force account.

The Village of Pulaski has some outside water users that are now in the Town of Richland’s water district #3.  An intermunicipal agreement between the Village of Pulaski and the Town of Richland was discussed.  The village has declined to work with the town on this issue.  The town is considering changing the EDU for the outside users to 0.1 EDU.  
Dawn Holynski made a motion to adjust the EDU charge for 3 properties on US Route 11 North to 0.1 EDU.  Kern Yerdon seconded the motion.  There was discussion between the two town boards.
RESOLUTION 113-13


On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Ruth Scheppard, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
3 Ayes

Yerdon, Halsey, Scheppard




0 No



2 Absent          Ridgeway, Gove


Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek will not approve the change in the Town of Richland’s Water District #3 to 0.1 EDU for outside users on US Rt 11 N.

RESOLUTION


On motion by Dawn Holynski, seconded by Kern Yerdon, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
3 Ayes

Krupke. Yerdon, Holynski




0 No



2 Absent          Davis, Haynes


Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Richland approves the 0.33 EDU charge as listed on the Map, Plan and Report for Water District #3.

Ontario Shores RV Park, Inc operates on two parcels of property, one in the Town of Richland and one in the Town of Sandy Creek.  The owners are requesting a reduction in their EDU assessments.  No change will be made now.  The request will be considered for the January 2015 tax bills.  There was also a discussion on the EDU assessments for flea markets. 

The next joint town meeting will be held on February 25, 2014 in the Town of Richland at 7 pm.  

On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Ruth Scheppard and carried unanimously, the joint meeting was adjourned at 9:03 pm.
The Sandy Creek Town Board remained in session to vote on a 2014 budget amendment.

RESOLUTION 114-13


On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Kevin Halsey, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
3 Ayes

Yerdon, Halsey, Scheppard




0 No



2 Absent          Ridgeway, Gove


Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek will amend the 2014 budget to include $374,125.47 in taxes to be raised for the Water District #1 (WD521) fund.
Some discussion followed.

On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Kevin Halsey and carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 9:43 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Tammy L. Miller, RMC
Town Clerk
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